RON WYDEN, Oregon, Chairman

TIM JOHNSON, South Dakota
MARY L. LANDRIEU, Louisiana
MARIA CANTWELL, Washington
BERNARD SANDERS, Vermont
DEBBIE STABENOW, Michigan
MARIK UDALL, Colorado
AL FRANKEN, Minnesota
JOE MANCHINI, III, West Virginia
CHRISTOPHER A, COONS, Delaware
BRIAN SCHATZ, Hawaii
MARTIN HEINRICH, New Mexico

LISA MURKOWSKI, Alaska JOHN BARRASSO, Wyoming JAMES E. RISCH, Idaho MIKE LEE, Utah DEAN HELLER, Nevada JEFF FLAKE, Arlzona TIM SCOTT, South Carolina LAMAR ALEXANDER, Tennessee ROB PORTMAN, Ohio JOHN HOEVEN, North Dakota

JOSHUA SHEINKMAN, STAFF DIRECTOR SAM E. FOWLER, CHIEF COUNSEL KAREN K. BILLUPS, REPUBLICAN STAFF DIRECTOR PATRICK J. McCORMICK III, REPUBLICAN CHIEF COUNSEL

United States Senate

COMMITTEE ON ENERGY AND NATURAL RESOURCES

WASHINGTON, DC 20510-6150

WWW.ENERGY.SENATE.GOV

March 22, 2013

The Honorable Peter S. Winokur, Ph.D. Chairman
Defense Nuclear Facilities Safety Board
625 Indiana Avenue NW
Washington, D.C. 20004

Dear Chairman Winokur,

Thank you for accompanying me and providing technical support for my February 19 visit to the Hanford site. The contributions of the Defense Nuclear Facilities Safety Board continue to be critical for the effective cleanup of radioactive waste at Hanford, and I appreciate your leadership.

I am writing to request the Board's perspective, consistent with your statutory mandate, on the current state of nuclear waste management and treatment activities at Hanford. I request that you specifically address the safety and operation of the high-level waste tank farms. Second, I request that you address the significant number of technical issues that have been raised concerning the proposed design of the Waste Treatment Plant (WTP). Finally, I would like the Board to address the current state of the site's safety culture, which is a topic I know that Board has devoted significant effort to review.

I would greatly appreciate your response by April 2, 2013 in advance of the Senate Energy and Natural Resources Committee confirmation hearing for Secretary of Energy nominee Ernest J. Moniz.

Thank you for your attention to this request and for the hard work you, your fellow Board members, and the Board staff do in service of ensuring safety throughout the DOE complex.

Sincerely,

Ron Wyden Ron Wyden

Chairman